Troop Committee Meeting Minutes

Boy Scout Troop 312

November 2, 2015
Members in attendance: Mr. Clamp, Troop Committee Chair and Chaplain; Mr. G. Lee, Scoutmaster; Mr. Law, Advancements; Mr. Greene, Treasurer; Ms. McGregor, Secretary; Mr. McGregor, Webmaster; Mr. Bebber, Outdoor Activities Coordinator; Mr. Corley; Mr. Ackermann; Mr. Franklin; Mr. Heron; Mr. Croom; Mr. Norris; Mr. Cathcart; Mr. Reed; G. Franklin, SPL
Meeting was called to order at 7:04.

Mr. Greene, Treasurer
· Bank balance is $11,938. Some scouts have negative balances.

· The difference between our accounting and the bank’s is a check written for Bryan Jehlen’s Eagle project.

· Scouts owe approximately $900. Scout accounts are $1160 positive.

· Rechartering is in December, and usually costs about $2500. Emails will be sent to scouts to confirm their continued participation.
Mr. Law, Advancements Chair
· The next Court of Honor is August 18, 2015. This will be a long and expensive program, with 150 badges being awarded, in addition to rank advancements and Dallas Zuniga’s Eagle ceremony.
· New boy leadership will be sworn in.

· Patrols will be reassigned based on our new roster.

Mr. Reed
· Mr. Reed asked if the SPL sponsors a recruitment badge. (Bringing a recruit is a requirement for first or second class.)

Ms. McGregor, Secretary
· Secretary was not present for October’s meeting; consequently, there were no minutes taken.

G. Franklin, Senior Patrol Leader
· Several scouts with positions are not attending meetings or performing duties. Will they get credit for their positions? (There will be mid-term reviews.)

· Appalachian Trail campout was great. Some scouts struggled with backpacks. We should do mandatory backpack checks—particularly for scouts new to backpacking. We usually do training for that.

· The Haunted Forest was also good. :We made a few kids cry, but that was the point.” (
Mr. G. Lee, Scoutmaster
· Bryan Jehlen’s Eagle Court of Honor is Sunday, November 15 at Redeemer Lutheran Church.
· Alex Wyatt is our newest Eagle.

· Caleb Barnes and Tommy Pinknew are working on their Eagle rank.

Mr. Bebber, Outdoor Activities Coordinator.
· Mr. Ackermann suggested a campout for service and cooking if we needed it. Mr. Croom believes that November/December activities will cover them.
· We have a number of flags to be retired. Tenderfoot rank requires that scouts know how to properly fold a flag.
· Scouts will do a campfire program at White Oak (Cathcart, Franklin)
· Scouts have the opportunity to work on the Communication merit badge this weekend at SSSJ. There are prerequisites to be completed.
· Mr. Cathcart reported that we do not have to pay to camp at White Oak since we are performing a service project. Everything is ready for the campout. Patrols are cooking, and they will do a low ropes course.
Mr. Carricato, Seabase 2016 

· Accommodations have been booked, and deposits have been paid. Final payment is due March 1st. Right now we are positive $725, We need to pick up two people to replace Logan and Tyler, or our price per person will increase. Mr. Camp will invite Logan and Tyler to participate since they are in Florida. The group will stop at Kennedy Space Center on the way. They will return via St. Augustine.
Mr. Clamp, Committee Chair
· Misters Franklin, Corley and Jordan participated in Scoutmaster training.
Mr. Cathcart and Mr. Croom, Advancement Requirements

· Rank advancement requirements are changing. We currently have 5 Tenderfoots, 8 2nd Class, and 10-11 1st class scouts that should try to complete before the end of the calendar year.

· If scout is Life rank working on Eagle, he will be fine with current requirements.

Mr. Croom, Merit Badge Day (12/19)
· Mr. Croom is attempting to organize a Merit Badge Day on December 19 based on the availability of the facility and of Troop 95. Four badges will be offered: Family Life (Clamp), Citizenship in the Community (Croom), Cooking and Personal Management (Heron).

Mr. Law, Court of Honor, SSSJ News
· Our next Court of Honor iw on Tuesday, November 10.

· The meeting may be outside tomorrow because of the election. The troop may move pallets tomorrow.

· The first Sunday in February is scout Sunday.

ROUNDTABLE

Mr. G. Lee: Riverland Hills’ concert is December 6-7,

Mr. Reed: Mr. Reed is concerned about lack of communication with parents. We discussed what would be a reasonable communication interval.[image: image1.png]



